	Bruce Snyder 
	Posted: Monday, September 24, 2007 9:45 PM 

Subject: Pool in Founder's Village and Beach Club 

September 24, 2007


Dear Residents,

I would like to take this opportunity to respond to the residents of the Daybreak community who have posed questions regarding a pool in Founders Village and the former Beach Club at Oquirrh Lake. Over the past month we have received a number of questions regarding the status of these amenities, such as:
1. Are they going to be built and if so when?
2. Who is going to pay for cost to construct them? 
3. How will they be maintained?
4. Are they open to the public?

Founders Village - Pool:

Kennecott Land, as part of the master planning and development of the Daybreak Community, has worked closely with residents of South Jordan and most recently with Daybreak residents to determine what types of amenities do they value.  Overwhelmingly, the residents responded that they wanted connected trail systems for walking, hiking and biking; small neighborhood parks that had activities for all ages; community gardens; pools; a fitness center; and ball fields/courts.  In addition, the residents wanted to be able to use the amenities that were being constructed in Daybreak regardless of their location.  As a result, you will find these types of amenities planned in the various villages in Daybreak.  When Founders Village was planned many of these amenities were developed including the Daybreak Community Center.

Recently, we have heard from residents that they would like a pool in Founders Village in the area adjacent to the Community Center.  At the Board of Directors meeting in September the residents were informed that if they would like a pool in Founders Village that the Board would analyze the cost and potential sources of funds for this project.  Also, the residents were told that the likely source of funds was from the HOA.  This did not mean that HOA dues would go up or that a special assessment would be levied to pay for the pool unless the residents voted for either of these options. Alternatively, Kennecott Land mentioned that they may loan the money to the HOA and would be repaid over several years from HOA dues generated in excess of expenses and capital reserves. However, before Kennecott Land will move forward on a loan to construct a pool, the HOA Board will invite the entire community to participate in a meeting to determine if the residents would like a pool in Founders Village and to discuss funding options.

Oquirrh Lake - Beach Club:

During the initial planning stages of Daybreak and in early marketing material, a Beach Club with swimming in Oquirrh Lake was considered by Kennecott Land.  Based on a review of operational requirements by the State of Utah, Salt Lake County and City of South Jordan it was determined a beach club was not feasible.  First, state law did not allow for this type of facility.  Second, South Jordan construction code requirements relating to shower stalls, toilet facilities and changing rooms made it prohibitively expensive.  As a result, Kennecott Land decided not to move forward with a Beach Club.  At that time Kennecott Land also removed this from the marketing material.

I hope this addresses the questions that have recently been asked regarding these amenities. Kennecott Land believes very strongly in being transparent and open.  Please let us know if you have any questions.  

Sincerely,



Bruce Snyder
Vice President 
Residential & Commercial Development
Kennecott Land


